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A Work Session of the Borough Council of the Borough of Avalon was held on

Wednesday, September 24, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon, New Jersey.

      Attendance:  Public --------------------   10
          
  
Reporters -----------------------   2
     The Meeting was called to order by Council President Covington.

Pledge of allegiance.

                                                      Roll call:   
Council President Covington

Present



Council Vice President Dean

Present

                                                                  Councilman Ellenberg


Present

      Councilwoman Hudanich


Absent



      Councilman McCorristin


Present


Also present:

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator

Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor

Chief William McCormick
William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities

     

Notice of this Work Session was included in the Annual Schedule of Meetings dated June 

25, 2014.  It was given to the news media and posted on the Official Bulletin Board as 


required by law.


Council President Covington read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.

Council President Covington read the following statement:

I See Representatives from the “No hotel on 21st Street Group” are here again tonight.  I think you understood the points I made last week so I see no need to repeat them tonight.  However, I hope if anyone plans to speak this evening it is not to reiterate the same objections made at the past two meetings.  To do so doesn’t seem to be productive use of your time and it definitely is not a productive use of Council’s time.  
Discussion regarding Ordinance amending Chapter 7 Police Regulations pertaining to Noise.

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator, indicated he met with Chief McCormick regarding strict 

enforcement of noise violations and issues with regard to frequency of when a summons can be 

issued.  He said in discussions with the Chief, they feel it shouldn’t take more than an hour to 
quiet down the noise whether a party, band, amplified music; etc.   
Chief William McCormick indicated the change would allow for an extra enforcement tool for multiple calls.  He said reducing the time to an hour would allow the police to write a summons for each occurrence and would prevent noise from continuing an hour after a complaint is filed.  

Scott Wahl, indicated the change would be in Chapter 7, Section 7-2.10 Penalties and the Chief suggests and recommends Council consider changing the section to read each hour instead of each day as it is now written.

John M. McCorristin feels one hour is reasonable.
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Council President Covington said the Prosecutor suggested one hour.
Brief discussion followed.

Council agreed to proceed with an Ordinance amendment to be prepared for the October 8, 2014 Regular Meeting.
Discussion regarding Ordinance Amending Chapter 26 Subdivision and Site Plan Review and Chapter 27 Zoning to reflect title and location of the Beach & Dune Protection Ordinance.
Council President Covington, stated this item has been deferred.  He said since placing this item on the agenda the Planning Board Solicitor and Chairman apparently have several nomenclature changes that need to be addressed in the Beach and Dune Ordinance and Zoning.  He said the Planning Board would like additional time to review the Ordinances and make all changes at the same time.  

Discussion regarding Change Order to Contract No. 12-01, Maintenance of Borough Owned Grounds and Garden Plots to complete landscaping improvements at the Avalon History Center.
Council President Covington, said the Borough wants the landscaping at the History Center to be consistent with the 39th Street Park.  He said approving the Change Order this evening will allow the Borough to get on Bayshore Landscaping’s schedule to get the work started.
William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities commented when the 39th Street plans were complete, Scott Taylor came up with a design for this area at the History Center.  He said with the help of Lynn Schwartz, Scott Taylor, Scott Wahl, Jim Craft and Council President Covington this work will be completed this year along with the 39th Street project.
Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution on the Regular Meeting tonight.
Discussion regarding resolution authorizing the release of certain rental bonds posted with the Borough of Avalon.


Council President Covington indicated these are bonds resulting from rental license violations.  He said of the nine bonds six have met their obligations and Michael Donohue agrees they can be released.  
Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution at the October 8, 2014 Regular Meeting.
Discussion regarding bids received for Borough Contract No. 14-01 R-2 Post Event disaster 

Recovery Assistance following a Natural or Manmade Disaster.
Scott Wahl, reported two bids were received yesterday from Phillips and Jordan and TFR.  He said TFR was disqualified for failure to provide essential components and Phillips and Jordan submitted a complete bid package and it is the recommendation to award the bid to them.  He said Phillips and Jordan did an admirable job for Avalon removing the debris from the roadways after Hurricane Sandy.  He stated the contract term will be two years and one month which provides coverage to the Borough through Hurricane season in 2016 and at that time provides for a one year option to renew the contract through 2017.


Council President Covington stated due to urgency, this item has been placed on the 

Regular Meeting this evening.

Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution on the Regular Meeting tonight.
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Public Comments:

Sandy Mullen, 5909 Ocean Drive protested the proposed building of a hotel on 21st and 

22nd Streets.  She said it’s not just the hotel it’s about another bar. She said Avalon has 

always been known as family town and not a drinking town and this is what another hotel 

and bar will create.

Mario Evangelist, 5879 Ocean Drive, objects to the proposed hotel project.  He said the 

serenity and atmosphere for Avalon is family oriented. 
Michael Boughman, 497 24th Street, stated in the last three years his home has been 
burglarized six times; one of which was copper theft and on Monday a canoe was stolen.  

He said he lives on the corner next to the 24th Street public dock.  He feels there are not 

enough police to patrol vehicle coming in and off the island. He also suggested 
Council consider RFID technology to enable the issuance of permits for individuals
authorized to perform work in Avalon.  He indicated there is no light or camera at the 

24th street public dock.
Chief McCormick, commented the police patrol the town and perform proactive stops for 

suspicious vehicles.  He said an arrest was made in the copper thefts and credited great 
police work on behalf of his detectives.  He said the cameras throughout town are being 

utilized when possible and the police are proactively trying to prevent thefts and 

burglaries throughout the town.
Council President Covington asked the Chief if there are any extra cameras for possible 

placement?
Chief McCormick responded no, but cameras can be added to different areas of the town.  

He said one camera was installed by the County from a grant at the playground at 29th 

Street and the beach.
Councilman McCorristin commented with regard to Mr. Boughman’s suggestion

 regarding registering contractor’s. He said a few years ago there was a requirement for 

contractor’s to have a town license but the Governor has since changed the rules and 

instituted a Home Improvement Contractor License but there is no sticker or 

enforcement.  He said there is no way to check to see if any contractor is registered.
Council President Covington asked if the recent theft from Mr. Boughman’s property 

would show up on the surveillance cameras throughout town?

Chief McCormick said he will check the cameras to see if possibly to canoe was taken 

out by vehicle.

Brief discussion followed.
Martha Wright, 632 7th Street informed Council Bradford Pear trees have been placed 

on the do not plant list due to a fungus or virus they carry which is passed on to junipers. 

She suggests Council consider a replacement tree planting strategy program for the 
Borough trees such as service berry, holly, juniper or cedar trees. 
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Motion made by Councilman Ellenberg, seconded by Councilman McCorristin to adjourn the Work Session.             


ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye





Councilman Ellenberg

Aye






Councilwoman Hudanich

Absent







Councilman McCorristin

Aye





Council President Covington

Aye

Work Session adjourned at 7:36 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,






_____________________________________






Marie J. Hood, Assistant to Borough Clerk






_____________________________________






Charles P. Covington, Council President
